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Dear Mr Ely and Mr Simpson

I wrote to you on 21st October outlining our concerns about the Tillbridge solar project,
and the impact that it will have on the life of our daughter, , who had profound

, and who is intolerant to low level background noise.

My wife, Alison Wood, wishes to add the following point. She is concerned that the
developers have given our (now former) solicitor access to her statement to the Planning
Inspectorate written in response to requests from representations from interested parties
.The developers  sent it to the solicitor on 23rd October2024 but no date is given on their
attachment. She believes it would probably have been submitted in March 2024.

The solicitor has been trying to use this statement to put pressure upon us to agree to the
developer’s SOCG.  The suggestion is that this document shows that my wife’s position has
moved from simply objecting to the principle of the solar farm on the planning merits to
attempting to stop the development being built altogether. The claim is that this is now
her main objective rather than being primarily concerned with protecting our daughter’s
interests in relation to her noise sensitivities. The consequent implication is that my wife is
using these sensitivities to further this now alleged wider aim.  We believe that this
suggestion may have come from the developers since the solicitor only began to express
this view immediately upon receiving a copy of my wife’s statement from them. No further
context was given on the copy of this attachment sent to my wife so we do not know what
this may have been when it was initially sent to the solicitor. We feel it is inappropriate to
use her statement as leverage in this way during the inspection process. We fear that it
could be used to undermine any statements and submissions she might make to the
Inspectorate in the future.

To reiterate our main concern is to protect our daughter’s interests by effectively reducing
noise emissions from the development. We hope that your will look at these specific
concerns as we have no common statement of agreement with the developer.

Yours sincerely

 

Nicholas Mapstone and Alison Wood




